

Dean of School's Report ~ May 17, 2023

[Updated: May 17, 2023]

1. Deans of Students Reports: By Marc Belanger, 5th/6th grade Dean

2. Student Services Report: See here

3. Assistant Dean for Curriculum and Instruction: Curriculum update

4. Admissions Update: As of May 16, 2023 we have 148 total applications and 143 complete applications. The breakdown is as follows:

	5th	6th	7th	8th	9th	10th	11th	12th
Total	44	41	29	14	13	4	2	1
Total Complete	43	38	29	13	13	4	2	1

5. Memorial Day Flags: This Memorial Day, The Founders Academy will once again be honoring our deceased military personnel who have died in the performance of their military duties while serving in the United States Armed Forces with a Flag Fundraiser.

With a donation of \$20, we will place an American flag around our school tied with a yellow ribbon containing the name of your loved one. 50% of the proceeds from this fundraiser will go to the Yellow Ribbon Fund charity that helps returning American service men and women, injured during active service, who are recovering at Walter Reed Army Medical Center and Bethesda Naval Hospital.

We encourage the Board to donate to this worthy cause!

6. Mission in Motion: See here

- 7. Summer Send Off: The PTSG is planning their summer send off. This is a great event for our families to get together and celebrate the school year. New and returning families are invited to this event. So far the PTSG has over \$6,500 worth of raffle prizes and are looking for more. Please consider supporting this fantastic event.
- **8. Bill of Rights Events:** The Bill of Rights club held multiple events the first week of May. First, all high school students rotated through a display in the hallway about the Bill of Rights. Students were asked to answer questions about the posters and the Round Table with the most responses won an ice cream party. Congrats, Ms. Nichols class! Next, one representative from each high school grade participated in a Jeopardy game with their peers in the audience. The Junior class won! The whole week was engaging, informative and fun!



Dean of School's Report ~ May 17, 2023

[Updated: May 17, 2023]

- **9. Thank you!:** Senate for planning the HS field trip, House of Reps for planning field day, the Bill of Rights club for an exciting week, prom committee for a great event, the senior parents for an exciting senior week, PTSG for their fundraising efforts, PTSG for the recognition during teacher appreciation week
- **10. Congratulations!:** Class of 2023. We look forward to everything you will accomplish with the skills you have obtained throughout your years at Founders. We are so proud of you! Graduation will be June 17th at 10am at Tupelo Music Hall.